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THE UIU “UNUSUAL INCIDENTS UNIT”​
Written by ‘Griff’​

—————————————————————————​
The UIU is a small group of individuals tasked with 

investigating anomalies around the globe, 
completely separate from the SCP Foundation. Along  
Only recently have they made themselves known in 
Site-73, requesting assistance from them in order 
to investigate, and deal with threats. Their leader 

being “Agent Bastion”​
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——————————————————————————————————————————————————​

[GORE HOTEL ANOMALY]​
The first instance in which Personnel from Site-73 
Assisted the UIU with investigating an anomaly in 
[REDACTED]. The town had been seemingly abandoned, 
with no other human beings in sight, there was no 
remnants left from any living being to be found, 
only what was left in their homes. There was one 

strange sighting though, which engulfed the 
surrounding area in a red light, that being a hotel 

 



 

with its walls and essentially its entire interior 
covered with flesh.​

​

Upon further investigation of the town, a secondary 
group of agents were discovered. They were a 

russian group of soldiers known as the GRU-P, who 
were also tasked with investigating the anomaly, 
and discerning what to do. However their idea of 



 

‘investigation’ did not clash well with the 
foundations idea of ‘investigation’. As the 

foundation investigated the building, a device was 
inserted into one of the hotel’s walls, which 

suddenly lead to the surrounding area being flooded 
by blood. Along with this, a Sarkik threat appeared 
along with it, immediately attacking any nearby 
personnel. However later as the first wave was 
killed, the GRU-P had some select few ‘words’ to 

say to the UIU, and the Foundation. The idea of the 
foundation going through with a bombing run on the 
town did not sit well with the GRU-P, in which they 
had suddenly opened fire on both the UIU and the 

Foundation. As the shootout commenced, more 
Sarkik’s appeared leading to a 3-way battle. 
Eventually the UIU, along with the foundation 
persevered, taking out all of the hostile GRU-P 

that they could find, though their bodies could not 
be recovered due to the flooding of the blood. As 

the commotion died down, another Sarkik wave 
suddenly appeared, which lead to another firefight. 
However in the midst of this, a Foundation member 
ran into the hotel grabbing a specific laptop, 

which had information about both the GRU-P, and the 
anomaly they were investigating. It was later 

brought back to the foundation for examination, and 
Luckily some information was able to be salvaged 
from the laptop, though some of the laptop itself 
was fried, the UIU was able to figure out some info 

about the GRU-P​
​
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[GRU-P BUNKER RAID]​
With the information gathered from the GRU-P’s 

laptop, just one day after the investigation of the 
Hotel Anomaly, Agent Bastion returned to Site-73, 
requesting further assistance from NU-7, as well as 
other Foundation personnel willing to help. The 
Foundation and the UIU eventually moved out to a 

nearby GRU-P bunker, in order to rattle and 
sabotage their efforts, along with gathering any 
possible intel on them during the raid. From the 

information gathered from the laptop, the 
foundation were made aware of a High-leveled 

Intelligence Officer “Ivan Rostova”. ​
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It was also discovered that the GRU-P had active 
use of explosive weaponry, which may lead to 

complications in later raids. During the raid, the 
GRU-P appeared to be prepared for the Foundation 
and the UIU, having already set up Pillboxes and 
barricades, firing upon the Foundation and the UIU 
as soon as they were spotted. This however was a 

short lived ambush, in which the Foundation quickly 
took control, pushing in and securing the area. 



 

They discovered it to be a simple bunker with only 
basic living necessities, bunks, a kitchen, and a 
small server room. A Computer was taken from this 
server room, however proved to be useless having no 

information worth gathering on it. This pc is 
currently in storage. Aside from this, the raid 

went smoothly, with only a few minor casualties on 
the foundations side.​

——————————————————————————————————————————————————​

[GRU-P FACILITY RAID]​
After the GRU-P Bunker raid, several hours later 
the UIU returned to Site-73 requesting further 
assistance with dealing with the next raid. Of 

course, the foundation quickly gathered troops and 
prepared to head out. However, upon reaching the 
GRU-P Facility, it was extremely quiet. As the UIU 
and Foundation approached, a GRU-P that had been at 
the ‘gore hotel’ was found hiding behind a set of 
sandbags, singing to himself about the ‘red’. His 
codename being “Bishop”. As the Foundation and UIU 
pushed further into the facility they were met with 
no hostile resistance from the GRU-P. However as 
they made their way through the facility, having 
blown through a wall they found a strange… well… 

Thing.​
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The two obelisk structures were emitting a very 
familiar light, which of course was the same light 

source found at the gore hotel. As it was 
investigated, a large sarkic horde emerged from 
nowhere launching an assault on the UIU and 

Foundation personnel inside. The Facility suddenly 
began to cave in on itself before proper 

information could be gathered on the obelisks, and 
as such the Foundation and UIU had to be evacuated. 

Unfortunately, only one UIU agent made it out 
alive, with the rest assumed to be currently 

deceased in the rubble of the facility.​

[-PENDING REPORT-]​
A report will be written here when something comes 

up. 


